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The voice came from somewhere. Soon, the sect master’s huge shadow appeared in 
the sky. 

No one knew what kind of method it was, but it couldn’t help but give people a big 
shock. 

Qin Yu raised his head and looked at the sect master’s Shadow. He couldn’t help but 
frown. 

The first elder cupped his hands and said, “Yes, sect master.” 

The sect master’s shadow did not say anything more. He slowly disappeared in the air. 

Just as he was about to disappear, the sect master suddenly glanced at Qin Yu from 
the corner of his eyes. 

His gaze was incomparably cold, causing people to feel a chill run down their spines. 

The first elder just stood there with his body bowed, as if he was sending the sect 
master off. 

Qin Yu narrowed his eyes. He seized this opportunity and suddenly moved forward. 
With a bang, he smashed his fist towards the first elder. 

The golden light blotted out the sky and covered the Sun. This punch seemed to be able 
to destroy everything, as if it wanted to devour the entire world. 

The first elder felt the terrifying killing intent coming from behind him. His expression 
changed drastically, and he hurriedly responded, but it was already too late! 

Boom 

A loud sound spread out like thunder at this moment. The entire body of the first elder 
was submerged by this divine power. 

His body was sent flying. He spat out blood continuously and half of his body was about 
to be shattered. 



Under the unguarded punch, even if the great elder had great abilities, he was still 
severely injured. 

The Great Elder glared at Qin Yu and said through gritted teeth, “Little Bastard, you 
don’t know martial virtue! How dare you Sneak Attack Me!” 

Qin Yu remained silent and continued to shoot forward. 

He knew that he might not be a match for the first elder, so he could only take 
advantage of his illness to take his life. 

Another Golden Fist approached. The first elder did not care about his injuries and 
hurriedly hid in the void. 

However, Qin Yu’s fist was too powerful. Even if the first elder hid in the void, he was 
still shaken and fell out. 

After two consecutive punches, even though the first elder had unparalleled strength, he 
still appeared to be in an extremely sorry state. 

His long hair was disheveled, and his entire body was covered in blood. He staggered 
as if he was going to fall to the ground at any moment. 

More importantly, his aura had also become extremely dispirited. Based on the current 
situation, the first elder might really die here! 

Qin Yu, who had recovered his physical body, was simply too terrifying! 

Even if the first elder were to go all out, he might not even dare to take Qin Yu’s punch 
head-on, much less when it was a sneak attack! 

“You Little Bastard... how dare you sneak attack me... Wah!” 

It was not known whether it was because he was too heavily injured or because he was 
angry, but he opened his mouth and spat out large mouthfuls of blood. 

“Old Thing, I will kill you today!”Qin Yu’s face was ice-cold, like a god of killing. The cold 
killing intent made everyone in the Heavenly Cloud Sect Shiver. 

Qin Yu’s right fist bent, and golden light shone brightly. The fighting word formula was 
directly activated to the fifth level. 

The intense killing intent made everyone feel uneasy. 

“Grand Elder, let’s retreat quickly. There’s Always Hope!”Someone shouted in a hurry. 



How could the Grand Elder accept this? However, his aura was indeed weakening 
rapidly. 

Qin Yu’s two punches almost took half of his life! 

On the other hand, Qin Yu was full of energy. The more he fought, the braver he 
became. If this continued, the grand elder might really die here! 

“Little Bastard, remember this. If I don’t take revenge, I swear I won’t be a human!”The 
first elder gritted his teeth and turned to leave. 

His body turned into balls of black light and shot into the distance. 

Looking at the direction where the first elder had escaped, Qin Yu could not help but 
snort coldly. 

“Old Thing, you ran quite fast.”Qin Yu snorted coldly. 

He opened the desolate divine eye and looked in the direction where the first elder had 
left. 

This old Deng ran extremely fast and in the blink of an eye, he had escaped from the 
range of the desolate divine eye. 

It had to be said that the first elder was indeed good at escaping. 

The Aura on Qin Yu’s body gradually dissipated. 

He lowered his head and looked at the dark golden radiance on his body. There was an 
indescribable excitement in his heart. 

“As expected, after my body recovers, my combat strength has increased by quite a 
bit,”Qin Yu said with a sigh. 

Before his physical body recovered, Qin Yu had no ability to fight back in front of the 
first elder. 

Although he had heavily injured the first elder with a sneak attack, this was enough to 
show how terrifying Qin Yu’s current strength was. 

Qin Yu turned around and returned to the divine capital. This battle gave him some 
breathing room. 

“I have to make a trip to Yang City as soon as possible,”Qin Yu thought to himself. 

He was looking forward to his performance after recovering his spiritual power. 



On the other side, the great elder fled in a sorry state and stumbled back to the 
Heavenly Cloud sect. 

Seeing the great elder’s attitude, the entire sect could not help but be shocked! 

“Great Elder, what... What happened to you?”A disciple hurriedly walked forward, but 
was pushed away by the great elder. 

He hurriedly returned to his own elder’s residence, wanting to find his precious 
medicinal herbs to recover from his injuries. 

But the great elder rummaged through all the treasure vaults, but found that there was 
nothing in the treasure vaults! 

“Where... Where are my things, where are my things!”The great elder asked somewhat 
anxiously. 

The person next to him said in a trembling voice, “A few days ago, someone took your 
token and took all your things, and even received tens of millions of spirit coins in your 
name from the sect’s accounts...” 
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Hearing this, the Great Elder’s face instantly turned red. 

In the next second, he spat out a mouthful of blood and sat on the ground. His face 
instantly turned extremely pale. 

“He... he...”the great elder opened his mouth, and his aura became even weaker. 

In less than half a second, he fell to the ground and fainted. 

More than half an hour later. 

The sect master stood in front of the first elder and looked at the extremely weak first 
elder. His heart was filled with mixed feelings. 

“Sect master... i... Have embarrassed the Heavenly Cloud Sect...”the first elder opened 
his mouth and said with great difficulty. 

The sect master, who originally wanted to hold him accountable, could not help but 
shake his head at this moment. 

He waved his hand and said, “You should rest well. This is nothing. Don’t Ruin Your 
Dao Heart because of this.” 



Hearing this, the first elder’s eyes immediately filled with tears. 

He said in a trembling voice, “Sect master, I will definitely kill Qin Yu and make up for 
the Heavenly Cloud Sect...” 

But the sect master waved his hand and then turned around to leave. 

Standing on the Cultivation Mountain. 

The sect master put his hands behind his back and remained silent. 

He looked at the horizon and no one knew what he was thinking. 

He was once a great pioneer who conquered the entire southern province in one go. 

In the end, he was a leader who ruled the entire heavenly cloud sect. 

But now, he was no longer in high spirits. He even suspected that he was old and could 
not keep up with the times. 

A moment later, the sect master sighed. 

He said in a low voice, “Let me handle this matter personally.” 

... 

The news of the first elder being chased away by Qin Yu spread once again. 

Although the Heavenly Cloud sect tried their best to suppress the news, the news 
spread throughout the entire South Province as if it had grown wings. 

“Did you hear? The first Elder was beaten severely by Qin Yu!” 

“Yes, the first elder fled in a sorry state. Haha, not long ago, he was beaten away by 
Wen Wentong and today, he was beaten back by Qin Yu. The first elder lost all his 
face.” 

“It is said that Qin Yu won by means of sneak attacks. It is an unfair victory.” 

Everyone knew that Qin Yu won the great elder by means of sneak attacks. Therefore, 
there were different opinions in the South Province. 

Some people felt that Qin Yu won by means of despicable means. 

Some people also felt that they were not challenging each other, but enemies. 
Therefore, everything was based on winning. There was no problem with any means. 



In short, the first elder’s reputation had been completely lost. He had even obtained a 
title because of this: the number one long leg of the Heavenly Cloud sect. 

There was no other reason. It was because the first elder had been defeated twice in a 
row. 

When the first elder, who was lying on the bed, heard this title, he fainted from anger 
once again. 

... 

Divine capital city. 

Qin Yu looked at the divine inscription formation that had appeared here and could not 
help but feel puzzled. 

“How long can this formation last?”Qin Yu mumbled. 

Back then, before Qin Yu had the chance to ask, tie Dan had already fainted. 

“Forget it, let’s just ignore him.”Qin Yu waved his hand. 

With his current state, there weren’t many people in the entire South Prefecture who 
could kill him. 

Even the first elder was unable to break through Qin Yu’s defense, let alone others. 

A few days later, Qin Yu got up and planned to head to Yang City to look for the last bit 
of life force. 

But just as he was about to leave, a tall man suddenly came from outside. 

This man was travel-worn and had an extraordinary aura. 

He looked up at the three big words on the divine capital city and said in a low voice, 
“Divine capital city... This Is it.” 

Qin Yu frowned slightly. He walked to the door and said in a deep voice, “Someone 
from the Tianyun Sect?” 

The other party shook his head and immediately asked, “Are you Qin Yu?” 

Qin Yu looked at the other party suspiciously with a hint of vigilance in his eyes. 



When the other party saw this, he hurriedly said, “I have been put on the list of fugitives 
by the Tianyun sect. I heard that this divine capital city can resist the Tianyun sect, so I 
wanted to take refuge here. I wonder if brother Qin can agree.” 

Qin Yu could not help but feel a little surprised. He had never expected that there would 
actually be someone who would seek refuge with him, or rather, seek refuge with the 
divine capital city. 

In a short moment, there were people who rushed here again. 

And their goal was to avoid the pursuit of the Tianyun sect. 

Qin Yu could not refuse, so he welcomed all of them into the divine capital city. 

In the next few days. 

More and more people came to seek refuge. 

Most of these people wanted to seek protection because they had offended the 
heavenly cloud sect. 

In just a few days, the originally desolate divine capital became prosperous in the blink 
of an eye. 

They were all cultivators after all. It was not a problem to rebuild a city with the abilities 
of a cultivator. 

Under the joint efforts of everyone, the divine capital gradually erected buildings, and 
this deserted divine capital seemed to be on the verge of rising again. 

Qin Yu stood on top of the tall attic, looking at the slowly rising divine capital city. His 
heart was filled with mixed feelings. 

This was something he had never expected. The enemies of the Heavenly Cloud sect 
had all become citizens of the divine capital city. 

A few more days passed. 

Qin Yu did not waste any more time. He left the divine capital city on a flying exotic 
beast. He planned to head to Yang City to find the last bit of life force. 

The divine capital was very far from Yang City. Qin Yu would need to spend several 
days. 

On this day. 



Qin Yu passed by an extremely prosperous city. He hadn’t eaten for a long time, so he 
landed in this city. 
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Qin Yu found a restaurant and planned to have a good meal. 

Although the pill could satisfy his hunger, it was tasteless after all. It was still far from a 
real meal. 

As soon as Qin Yu arrived, someone recognized Qin Yu. 

“Excuse me, are you Qin Yu?”A young man walked up to him and asked. 

Before Qin Yu could answer, someone beside him shouted, “It’s him! Qin Yu is here!” 

After the shout, the surrounding people crowded around him. 

The small table was forced to be replaced by a big table. 

Almost all the people in the restaurant were sitting around him. 

They kept asking Qin Yu about the details, such as how he defeated the Great Elder 
that day and Qin Yu’s cultivation. 

Although Qin Yu didn’t want to pay attention to them, he couldn’t refuse them directly. 
He could only eat and answer with them. 

“Hehe, what’s so great about Qin Yu?” 

At this moment, a discordant voice came from the door. 

A young master wearing a brocade cannon walked in from not far away. 

He held a chain in his hand, and at the end of the chain was a ferocious tiger. 

No one knew what kind of blood was flowing in this tiger’s body, but its aura was 
extremely strong. With each movement, one could faintly see the surrounding space 
fluctuating. 

Obviously, this tiger was not simple. 

The tiger looked at the people around it, and its eyes revealed a strong killing intent, as 
if it was staring at food. 

“It’s Zhao Yi.”Someone recognized this person. 



“Zhao Yi of the Zhao family? He’s the number one person in the younger generation of 
the Zhao family.” 

“Zhao Family?”Hearing this, Qin Yu seemed to find it familiar. 

He frowned and said in a low voice, “Could it be that this is the city where Zhao Wan ‘Er 
is located? What a coincidence!” 

As he said this, Zhao Yi had already walked over from not far away. 

The people around him hurriedly gave him a seat. 

Zhao Yi sat opposite Qin Yu and said indifferently, “You are Qin Yu. I heard that you 
have been in the limelight recently.” 

Qin Yu did not pay attention to these words. Instead, he retorted, “Do you know Zhao 
Wan ‘er?” 

At the mention of Zhao Wan ‘er, Zhao Yi’s expression was a little unnatural. 

He snorted lightly and said, “Why are you mentioning her? Why, do you two know each 
other?” 

“Well... we should be considered friends.”Qin Yu nodded. 

Then, Qin Yu pointed at the food on the table and said with a smile, “Let’s eat 
together?” 

Such a peaceful attitude made Zhao Yi sneer. 

Qin Yu felt that he was Zhao Wan ‘Er’s family, so he felt very close to her. However, in 
Zhao Yi’s eyes, it was a sign of weakness. 

“Eat? What’s so good about these things? They’re not even for dogs,”Zhao Yi said with 
a sneer. 

Qin Yu raised his eyebrows as if he had sensed the provocation from Zhao Yi’s mouth. 

He put down the chopsticks in his hand and suddenly remembered what Zhao Wan ‘Er 
had said: 

The entire Zhao family was indifferent to human relations, and they were extremely 
harsh on her. 

He had thought that Zhao Wan ‘er was exaggerating, but now it seemed that what she 
said was probably true. 



“If you’re not eating, what are you doing here?”Qin Yu asked in return. 

Zhao Yi sneered. He picked up the food from the table and threw it to the tiger beside 
him. 

The tiger ate all the food. Then, it looked at the people around it and drooled. 

“I heard that this tiger ate people. Many people were eaten by him.” 

“Yeah, this tiger hurt countless people. The Zhao family didn’t restrain themselves. 
Instead, they deliberately brought it out to show off.”The people around stepped back 
one after another, afraid that they would be eaten by the tiger. 

Zhao Yi glanced at the surrounding people and then said indifferently, “Of course it’s to 
feed the animals. Other than animals, who else can eat these things?” 

These words naturally caused the majority of the people in the restaurant to be 
dissatisfied. However, due to Zhao Yi’s identity, they dared to be angry but did not dare 
to say anything. 

Qin Yu looked at Zhao Yi coldly. He thought for a moment and confirmed once again, 
“You know Zhao Wan ‘er?” 

“Yes, of course I know her. Why?”Zhao Yi sneered. 

Qin Yu continued, “Where is Zhao Wan ‘er now? Is she still in the Zhao Family?” 

“Her? Hehe, she has long been expelled from the Zhao family by us!”Zhao Yi sneered. 

In reality, it was Zhao Wan ‘er who had abandoned the Zhao family. However, for the 
sake of face, the Zhao family claimed that they were the ones who had expelled Zhao 
Wan ‘er from the Zhao family. 

“In that case, you have nothing to do with Zhao Wan ‘er anymore.”Qin Yu nodded 
slightly. 

“So? What exactly are you trying to say?”Zhao Yi said with a cold face. 

Qin Yu did not answer. He looked at the ferocious tiger beside Zhao Yi. 

“You beast are not bad.”Qin Yu sized it up and said. 

Speaking of this tiger, Zhao Yi suddenly said with some pride, “Of course. This is an 
earth root tiger. It is a high-tier demonic beast. Of course, it is also my pet.” 

As he spoke, Zhao Yi patted this earthroot tiger. 



The earthroot tiger seemed to know what Zhao Yi meant. It immediately bared its teeth 
at Qin Yu and revealed a fierce expression. 

Qin Yu rubbed his chin and muttered, “That’s right. This beast does look much more 
fragrant than the food on the table.” 

“That’s from... Huh? What do you mean?”Zhao Yi suddenly came back to his senses. 

At this moment, a golden light flashed across his vision. 

In the next second, this earth-rooted Tiger’s head was directly smashed into pieces by a 
punch! 

His huge body collapsed with a loud bang, and fresh blood flowed out like a fountain! 

Zhao Yi’s eyes instantly widened, and he roared angrily, “You... you dare to Kill My 
Pet?” 

Qin Yu picked up this earth-rooted tiger with one hand, and then shouted, “Where’s the 
Boss? Cook this beast for me. The Tiger’s paw and the Tiger’s head are braised. Take 
the rest and roast them. I’ll treat everyone to Tiger Meat!” 
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The people around were dumbfounded, and the boss was stunned on the spot. 

“You... You’re courting death!”Zhao Yi was so angry that his whole body was trembling. 

Qin Yu looked at Zhao Yi coldly and said, “If you don’t get lost, I’ll kill you too. Do you 
believe me?” 

Meeting Qin Yu’s cold gaze, Zhao Yi was immediately frightened to the point of 
trembling. 

He immediately took a few steps back and shouted at Qin Yu, “Qin Yu, do you know 
who I am? I am the successor of the Zhao family. My family has hundreds of servants. If 
you dare to touch me, the Zhao family will definitely not let you off!” 

Qin Yu immediately clenched his fist and walked forward. When he saw this scene, 
Zhao Yi took off and ran. 

Looking at his pathetic escape, the people in the room could not help but laugh out loud. 

“Boss, what are you still standing there for? Hurry up and kill this tiger for me,”Qin Yu 
shouted. 



The boss came back to his senses and hurriedly nodded. “Okay, okay, I’ll go now.” 

The three to five people worked together and finally brought the Tiger’s body back to the 
kitchen. 

“Everyone, don’t leave. I’ll treat everyone to Tiger Meat,”Qin Yu said with a smile. 

However, the people in the restaurant were not as free as Qin Yu. 

Someone walked forward and said, “The Zhao family’s strength can not be 
underestimated. Aren’t you afraid that they will come and find trouble with you?” 

Qin Yu sneered and said, “How does the Zhao family compare to the Tianyun sect? I 
even dare to kill people from the Tianyun sect, let alone a beast from the Zhao Family?” 

“But... you have already offended the Tianyun sect. Is there a need to offend the Zhao 
family again?”Someone asked doubtfully. 

Qin Yu waved his hand and said, “There are many lice and they are not afraid of biting. 
What’s the point of thinking so much? Just wait for the meat.” 

Among this group of people, some chose to leave this place. There were also some 
who were not afraid of the Zhao family and stayed behind, waiting to eat the meat. 

After a round of busying in the kitchen, this tiger finally followed Qin Yu’s request and 
was served. 

A fragrance instantly assailed one’s nostrils. 

“What a fragrant smell!”Someone took a deep breath and said excitedly. 

“Damn, I don’t know how many people this beast has eaten. Let’s try its meat today!” 

“That’s right. The Zhao family is allowed to bully others, but they won’t allow us to eat its 
pets? Who Cares, Let’s Eat!” 

Under Qin Yu’s lead, the group of people drank and ate the meat in large mouthfuls, 
feeling very happy. 

Qin Yu could not help but praise. The taste of this beast was indeed delicious. It was not 
an exaggeration to say that it was much more delicious than all the delicacies Qin Yu 
had eaten. 

“As expected of someone who spent a lot of money to buy it. The taste is really 
different.”Qin Yu wiped the oil from the corner of his mouth and said in satisfaction. 



This tiger was extremely huge. It was enough for the entire restaurant to eat for several 
days. 

Soon, everyone was almost done eating. 

“Brother Qin, Can I bring some back? I want to give it to my wife and children to try.” 

“Bring whatever you want! Everyone can bring back whatever they want to eat!”Qin Yu 
waved his hand, and a group of people immediately rushed up and snatched the entire 
tiger clean. 

Seeing this scene, Qin Yu was quite happy in his heart. 

The group of people cupped their hands to Qin Yu, and the scene looked very happy. 

“Brother Qin, then we’ll go back first.” 

“Thank you for your gift, Brother Qin! We ate very well!” 

“You must be very happy to eat the food of our Zhao family, right?” 

At this moment, a cold voice suddenly came from the door. 

Everyone turned their heads and saw an old man looking at them coldly. 

Behind him was a large group of servants, each of them aggressive. 

“Mister... Mister Zhao.”Seeing this person, everyone’s expression couldn’t help but 
change. 

Someone even directly put the remaining meat back on the table and said in horror, “I’ll 
put the meat back now...” 

The old man called Mister Zhao ignored everyone. His gaze fell on Qin Yu. 

With a wave of his hand, he sent the crowd to the side. 

A path was opened between Qin Yu and Old Master Zhao. 

Their eyes met, full of killing intent. 

Old Master Zhao stepped forward and instantly appeared in front of Qin Yu. 

He sized up Qin Yu and said indifferently, “I’m Zhao Feng of the Zhao family. Are You 
the famous Qin Yu?” 



Qin Yu glanced at him and said, “I’m not really famous. I just did a few things and 
gained some fame.” 

Zhao Feng sneered and went straight to the point, “My Zhao family has no enmity with 
you. Why did you kill my Zhao family’s Earth Tiger?” 

“It was your family’s people who provoked me first,”Qin Yu said coldly. 

“Oh? He provoked you and wanted to be so ruthless. You’re really overbearing,”Zhao 
Feng said with a faint smile. 

Qin Yu said with a cold face, “Don’t talk nonsense with me. That Zhao Yi deserves it. I 
didn’t beat him to death. I have already shown mercy to your Zhao family.” 

Zhao Feng said with a cold smile, “In that case, I have to thank you?” 

“You really have a lot of Bullsh * t to say. What do you want? Just say it.”Qin Yu slowly 
stood up. 

This Zhao Feng was obviously a treacherous villain. He was full of Bullsh * t, making 
people feel annoyed. 

He put his hands behind his back and said indifferently, “It’s been many years since 
someone dared to talk to my Zhao family like this. I’ll give you a chance. Kneel down 
and apologize. Maybe I can consider sparing your life.” 

Qin Yu narrowed his eyes and sneered, “You people really like to make people kneel 
down. Why? Do you want to satisfy your vanity?” 

Zhao Feng ignored Qin Yu’s words and said darkly, “Do you kneel or not?” 

Qin Yu said coldly, “Since I was born, I have never knelt to anyone. Do you think you 
are worthy to make me kneel?” 

Zhao Feng’s expression instantly turned cold. 

An extremely powerful aura was emitted from his body. 

Qin Yu immediately felt a powerful pressure on his shoulders. It was like two huge 
mountains, trying to force Qin Yu to kneel. 

Qin Yu snorted coldly. His body suddenly shook, and surging divine power immediately 
erupted. 

The force that landed on Qin Yu’s shoulders also dissipated. 



Zhao Feng narrowed his eyes and said coldly, “As expected of a kid who can make the 
Heavenly Cloud sect suffer. He really has some ability.” 

“Old Thing, I’m not even afraid of the Heavenly Cloud Sect’s first elder. How can I Be 
Afraid of You?”Qin Yu said coldly. 

“Is that so? So what if it’s the Heavenly Cloud Sect? Not to mention a puny first elder, 
even their sect master has to give me some face!”Zhao Feng shouted loudly. 

An explosive shout was like rolling thunder, almost shattering the entire restaurant. 

But at this moment, a voice came from behind: 

“Oh? When do I need to give you face?” 
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This voice was rather cold, as if it came from the mouth of a youth. 

Zhao Feng was stunned at first, then he suddenly turned his head and looked at that 
man. 

He saw that this man had a slender figure and a delicate face. There was a faint killing 
intent and a hint of maturity between his brows. 

This kind of temperament was definitely not something that could be deliberately 
disguised. It was a temperament that was naturally emitted after killing countless people 
and experiencing the vicissitudes of time. 

His height was about 1.9 meters, and his long robe covered his body. The coldness in 
his eyes caused Zhao Feng’s entire body to tremble. 

“Heavenly Cloud Sect’s sect master!”Zhao Feng cried out in surprise. In the next 
second, he hurriedly bowed and said, “Greetings, Heavenly Cloud Sect’s sect master...” 

“Sect master of the Heavenly Cloud Sect?”Upon hearing this address, everyone’s 
expression could not help but change drastically! 

“He actually came personally?” 

“Oh no, I’m afraid brother Qin won’t be able to escape this time!” 

Qin Yu’s expression was also somewhat ugly. He did not expect that the sect master of 
the Heavenly Cloud sect would actually come personally! 



“Sect master, why didn’t you greet me when you came? I can make 
arrangements...”Zhao Feng lowered his head and his body trembled slightly. 

The sect master looked down at Zhao Feng in front of him and continued, “Let me ask 
you, when did I need to give you face?” 

Zhao Feng’s body trembled again and he hurriedly said, “Sect master, I was spouting 
nonsense just now. Please don’t mind...” 

Qin Yu narrowed his eyes and his head spun rapidly. 

“I have to escape quickly!”Qin Yu said in his heart. 

He took advantage of the time when the sect master was negotiating with Zhao Feng to 
run away! 

However, the moment he stood up, he realized that his legs seemed to be filled with 
lead, and he couldn’t move at all! 

“Qin Yu, do you think you can escape?”The sect master looked at Qin Yu. 

Qin Yu tried to struggle, but he found that he couldn’t escape at all. 

As expected, the sect master’s strength was far above that of the first elder! 

Since he couldn’t escape, Qin Yu didn’t waste any more effort. 

He simply sat down again and sized the sect master up and said, “The sect master of 
the Heavenly Cloud Sect? This is the second time we’ve met. Oh, no, with that 
projection, it should be the third time.” 

The sect master smiled coldly and said, “You’re quite calm.” 

“So what if I’m not calm.”Qin Yu shook his head. 

The sect master slowly walked towards Qin Yu. In the blink of an eye, he was in front of 
Qin Yu. 

Zhao Feng took this opportunity to run away. 

The people in the room didn’t dare to stay any longer and fled. 

Soon, only Qin Yu and the sect master were left in the huge restaurant. 



“Qin Yu, you killed Ling Yun. I Won’t hold it against you. Not only did you not appreciate 
my kindness, but you also killed my son and heavily injured the Great Elder.”The sect 
master’s voice gradually turned cold. 

“Do you really not take my Tianyun sect seriously?” 

Qin Yu suppressed his anger and said, “I’m very sorry for killing your son, but he 
deliberately provoked me. I tolerated him time and time again, but he didn’t restrain 
himself and attacked me! “Furthermore, I didn’t want to kill him at all. Who knew that he 
was so weak?” 

The sect master’s expression turned cold as he said, “In that case, do you still blame 
me?” 

“Do you feel that you are not responsible? Why Don’t you look after your son? Also, why 
don’t you teach him how to respect others?”Qin Yu shouted. 

“I have already guessed from the words of others. Your son usually doesn’t leave the 
heavenly cloud sect. It must be because of your excessive protection as a father that he 
doesn’t understand the outside world at all. That’s why he came to me and shouted at 
me.” 

“Do you think you’re not responsible? Do you really think that your excessive protection 
is a good thing for him?” 

The sect master frowned slightly. Qin Yu’s words seemed to have hit the nail on the 
head. 

“No matter what, you killed him. You must be responsible,”the sect master said in a 
deep voice. 

Qin Yu sneered, “How do you want me to be responsible? Do you want me to pay with 
my life?” 

“Or what?”The sect master asked coldly. 

“Obediently follow me back. It’s time to end everything.” 

Qin Yu sneered, “Do you think I will just sit and wait for death?” 

As she spoke, Qin Yu’s divine power surged and instantly shattered this restraint! 

In the next second, Qin Yu’s hand clenched into a golden fist and headed straight for 
the sect master! 

That powerful force blew up the sect master’s long hair, but her face remained calm. 



Just as Qin Yu’s fist was about to land on his body, the sect master suddenly stretched 
out her hand. 

That seemingly ordinary palm actually grabbed Qin Yu’s fist. 

What shocked Qin Yu even more was that all of his strength had been dissipated at this 
moment! 

“How is this possible!”Qin Yu was instantly shocked! 

He hurriedly retreated. 

That punch just now, Qin Yu had used almost all of her strength, but it was easily 
dissolved by him! 

Qin Yu had guessed that the sect master was extremely powerful, but he had not 
expected him to be this powerful! 

“Something’s Wrong!”Qin Yu’s expression was somewhat ugly. 

Since the sect master of the Tianyun sect had such strength, why did he have to give 
Wen Wanli face back then? 

With the abilities he had displayed, he was clearly far above Wen Wanli! He was afraid 
that even absolute dance would not be able to contend against him! 

“Don’t waste your energy,”the sect master said. 

“If I wanted to kill you, you would have already become a corpse.” 

Qin Yu gritted his teeth and could not help but ask, “What level are you at exactly? 
Could it be that you have already stepped into the return to Void Stage?” 

The sect master shook his head and said, “Don’t ask so many questions. Follow me 
back.” 

With that said, the sect master extended his palm, and a huge force instantly bound Qin 
Yu. 

Qin Yu knew that he couldn’t escape from the sect master’s palm, so he simply stopped 
struggling. 

He took a deep breath and said, “It was my mistake to fall into your hands today. I admit 
defeat. I’ll go back with you.” 

“That’s for the best. You can also suffer less,”said the sect master. 



Qin Yu closed his eyes slightly and acted as if he was at the mercy of the sect master. 

The sect master didn’t say anything. He turned around and left with Qin Yu. 

This place wasn’t too far from the Heavenly Cloud Sect, and the sect master was 
extremely fast. 

In the evening of the same day, Qin Yu was brought back to the Heavenly Cloud sect. 

The sect master brought Qin Yu all the way to the hall. Then, he took out a dharma 
treasure and bound Qin Yu. 

“Qin Yu has been captured!” 

The entire sect quickly spread the news. Soon, many people surrounded the entrance 
of the main hall. 

The first elder, who was lying on the bed half-dead, sat up as if he had just come back 
from the dead after hearing the news. 

He came all the way to the main hall. When he saw Qin Yu tied up, the first elder’s face 
was gloomy. 

“Little Bastard, you’re finally caught back.”The great elder gritted his teeth and said this. 

Qin Yu glanced at him and said, “I was indeed caught back, but the one who caught me 
wasn’t you. What’s wrong with having a defeated opponent like you?” 

“You’re courting death!”The great elder immediately flew into a rage. However, his 
injuries had yet to recover, so he didn’t act rashly. 

“Alright.” 

At this moment, the sect master spoke. 

He said coldly, “Gather everyone for a meeting.” 

The great elder hurriedly nodded and said, “Alright, I’ll go right now. I’ll go right now.” 
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Qin Yu was tied up and thrown in the middle of the hall. 

It was unknown what kind of treasure he had used to make Qin Yu unable to move. 



This kind of chain could restrict a person’s spiritual power to prevent the person being 
captured from escaping. 

The sect master sat in his high hall with his eyes slightly closed. No one knew what he 
was thinking about. 

Ten minutes later. 

Many elders of the Heavenly Cloud sect came to the great hall one after another. 

When they saw Qin Yu tied up, they couldn’t help but show joy on their faces. Of 
course, there were also some who looked at Qin Yu curiously. 

“This is that Qin Yu?” 

“He doesn’t look special. Does he really have such a great ability?” 

“He made our heavenly cloud sect suffer many times. If he didn’t have the ability, how 
could he let the sect master take action personally?” 

Everyone was discussing and pointing at Qin Yu. 

Qin Yu closed his eyes slightly and couldn’t be bothered with them at all. 

No one knew if he would be able to tide over this time. Even Qin Yu wasn’t confident. 

He thought of countless possibilities but still couldn’t find a way to escape. 

At this moment, elder Bai walked in from outside. 

He looked at Qin Yu who was tied up and immediately walked forward quickly. 

“Yo, Qin Yu, we meet again,”elder Bai said with a faint smile. 

Qin Yu opened his eyes when he heard elder Bai’s voice. 

“Elder Bai, do you know why the Young Master of the Heavenly Cloud Sect and Ling 
Yun died?”Qin Yu asked with a cold smile. 

Elder Bai snorted. “That was your doing. How would I know?” 

Qin Yu said coldly, “If it wasn’t for you, how would I have a conflict with the Heavenly 
Cloud Sect? How would it end up like this? How Could Ling Yun and the son of the sect 
leader die?” 

Elder BAI’s expression changed as he hurriedly said, “Don’t spout nonsense!” 



After saying that, elder Bai turned around and left, afraid that he would be talking to Qin 
Yu again. 

All the important people of the Heavenly Cloud sect had arrived. The sect master had 
finally opened his eyes. 

He swept his gaze across the crowd and went straight to the point. “Qin Yu has been 
brought back. How should we deal with him? You guys can tell me.” 

“Kill him, of course!”Elder Bai was the first to shout. 

His agitated attitude made people turn their heads to look at him. 

Elder bai coughed dryly and said, “He caused the death of Ling Yun and young master. 
He has made our Tianyun sect lose all face. We must kill him!” 

“That’s right.”The great elder surprisingly maintained a united front with elder Bai. 

He looked coldly at Qin Yu and said, “This child must die. We must not let him live.” 

“Kill him!” 

The others also shouted. 

The sect master’s eyes slowly looked at Qin Yu. 

“Qin Yu, did you hear that? Everyone wants you dead,”the sect master said coldly. 

Qin Yu snorted lightly and didn’t say a word. 

It was useless to say anything now. He had become a lamb waiting to be slaughtered. 

“Then we’ll do as you say.”After a while, the sect master made the decision. 

He looked at Qin Yu coldly and said, “In three days, the Heavenly Cloud sect will 
publicly execute you.” 

“Men, take him to the Heavenly Prison!” 

“Yes!” 

A few people walked forward quickly. They grabbed Qin Yu and walked toward the 
heavenly prison. 

The Sky Cloud Sect’s sky prison was underground. It was said that the sect master had 
personally set it up. 



In this sky prison, everyone’s spiritual power would be restrained. No one could escape. 

They arrived at the sky prison. The surroundings were pitch black, and the cold aura 
went straight to the bone marrow. 

They threw Qin Yu into a sky prison, and then the door was tightly locked. 

A weak light shone through the extremely narrow window. Other than that, the sun and 
moon could not be seen. 

Qin Yu tried to struggle out of the chains, but she found that she couldn’t. 

“Master, is that you?” 

At this moment, Di Zun’s voice came from not far away. 

Qin Yu suddenly opened her eyes and frowned, “Di Zun? Did they really put you in the 
Heavenly Prison?” 

Di zun sighed and said, “Master, I’m useless. I didn’t expect the great elder to be so 
heartless.” 

“Where are Zhen Yue and the others?”Qin Yu asked hurriedly. 

Zhen Yue said, “Mr. Qin, I’m here.” 

“Are you okay?” 

“Yes, I’m fine. They didn’t do anything to me.” 

After knowing that everyone was fine, Qin Yu heaved a sigh of relief. 

“You don’t have to worry. Their purpose of capturing you is all because of me. Now that 
I’m locked in the Heavenly Prison, I believe it won’t be long before you’re released,”said 
Qin Yu. 

“Qin Yu, this matter is my fault. I shouldn’t have been soft-hearted.” 

At this moment, another familiar voice sounded. 

This voice was none other than sister Lin. 

Qin Yu’s pupils constricted as she hurriedly asked, “Sister Lin, why are you here?” 

“Sigh, it’s a long story.”Sister Lin sighed slightly. 



As she spoke, someone suddenly walked in from outside. 

“Although you are related to the Great Elder, you can’t stay for too long. I’ll give you ten 
minutes at most.” 

“Okay, I got it.” 

The conversation between the two fell into Qin Yu’s ears. 

Qin Yu narrowed her eyes and instantly guessed the other party’s identity. 

“Boss Zheng, how have you been?”Qin Yu’s voice came slowly from the depths of the 
sky prison. 

Boss Zheng’s body stiffened. For a moment, he did not know how to respond. 

A moment later, he said with some lack of confidence, “I said that I would tell the Great 
Elder. I told you to run far away. You...” 

“I admit that I was caught. Why would sister Lin Be Involved? Didn’t you say that you 
would never involve sister Lin? !”Qin Yu could not help but Roar angrily. 

“I should have listened to my brother and killed you, you bastard!” 

After being scolded by Qin Yu, boss Zheng also looked very wronged. 

He said in a low voice, “The great elder promised me that he wouldn’t do anything to 
sister Lin...” 

Qin Yu opened her mouth and wanted to say something, but in the end, she gave up. 

Speaking of which, it was his fault. If it weren’t for his soft heart, he wouldn’t have fallen 
to such a state. 

Boss Zheng walked all the way to sister Lin’s cell door. Before he could say anything, 
sister Lin said coldly, “You can go. I don’t want to see you.” 

“Sister Lin, it was the Great Elder’s guess. I. . . I. . .”Boss Zheng appeared to be quite 
wronged. 

“I won’t blame you. You can go.”Sister Lin waved her hand, appearing to have a 
headache. 

With that, sister Lin turned around directly. No matter how boss Zheng talked, sister Lin 
didn’t say anything. 



Boss Zheng had no choice but to leave resentfully. 

At night. 

The gate of the Heavenly Prison was opened again. 

An extremely slender figure walked to Qin Yu. 

This person was none other than the sect master of the Heavenly Cloud sect. 
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He looked at Qin Yu coldly with a complicated expression on his face. 

“You came at the right time. I have something to tell you,”Qin Yu stood up and said. 

The sect master raised his eyebrows and said, “You have something to tell me? Why? 
Do you want to beg for mercy?” 

Qin Yu ignored this sentence and continued, “Ninety-nine percent of the reason why 
your son came to me and shouted is because of elder Bai.” 

The sect master was stunned and continued, “Why do you say that?” 

Qin Yu calmly analyzed, “Because the relationship between us has deteriorated, and 
the person who benefits the most is him.” 

The sect master remained silent. In fact, he had long suspected elder Bai, but there was 
no evidence. 

“If you didn’t do too many things to harm the heavenly cloud sect, I really don’t want to 
kill you,”the sect master said coldly. 

Qin Yu waved his hand and said, “Since things have come to this, it’s useless to say 
anything. However, you might not be able to kill me.” 

The sect master frowned slightly and said, “You have already become a prisoner, yet 
you still dare to speak so shamelessly? I want to kill you, but it’s just a flip of my hand.” 

Qin Yu smiled and said, “Sect master, I can see that not only are you powerful, but you 
are also quite scheming. It’s not an exaggeration to say that you have foresight.” 

Sect master said indifferently, “Why? Are you flattering me?” 

“If it was useful for me to flatter you, I would have done it long ago,”said Qin Yu. 



“Also, can you not always interrupt me when I speak?” 

Seeing Qin Yu’s attitude, sect master did not know whether to laugh or cry for a 
moment. 

It was the first time he had seen a prisoner with such an attitude. 

“Continue,”the sect leader said. 

Qin Yu sneered, “Just as you said, if you want to kill me, you can do it at any time. Even 
if you want to tell the world, you don’t need three days.” 

“The reason why you delayed for three days is because you are waiting for something, 
right?”Qin Yu asked. 

“Waiting? What do you think I am waiting for?”The sect leader narrowed his eyes and 
said. 

Qin Yu said indifferently, “You’re waiting. See if anyone comes to plead for mercy these 
few days, or ask you to release them.” 

When he said this, the sect master’s expression suddenly changed! 

Just as Qin Yu said, he had always suspected that Qin Yu had some powerful 
background. 

During this period of time, he had also tried to investigate Qin Yu’s background, but 
found nothing. 

For the sake of the Heavenly Cloud Sect’s future, he didn’t dare to rashly take action to 
get rid of Qin Yu, lest he bring disaster upon the heavenly cloud sect. 

After all, there were still many people in the holy region who were stronger than the 
Heavenly Cloud sect. 

“The reason why you are so cautious, if I’m not wrong, you should know something,”Qin 
Yu said. 

The sect master didn’t say anything, waiting for Qin Yu to continue. 

Qin Yu raised his eyebrows and said, “Let me guess what information you have.” 

“En... is it because the princess of the Yan family and I are from the same hometown? 
Are you afraid that I will know her?”Qin Yu grinned, revealing a mouthful of white teeth. 

As soon as he said this, the sect master’s expression became even uglier. 



He was shocked and angry. He was shocked that Qin Yu had seen through his 
thoughts, and angry that Qin Yu had nothing to fear. 

“Looks like I guessed correctly.”Qin Yu said with narrowed eyes. 

“You care about your son very much, but you seem to care more about the heavenly 
cloud sect.” 

The sect master looked at Qin Yu coldly. He did not say a word, as if he was still waiting 
for something. 

Seeing this, Qin Yu did not say anything more. He climbed up from the ground with 
difficulty, leaning against the wall, he said, “I won’t talk nonsense with you. I’ll tell you 
directly. What you’re worried about is true. Not only do I know Yan Ruoxue, but she’s 
also my wife.” 

“Your Wife?” 

Hearing this, the sect master almost laughed out loud. 

“If she’s your wife, why would she leave you alone? Besides, if she’s your wife, why 
would she let you stay in the South Province?”The sect master sneered. 

Qin Yu asked back, “Of course you think so. After all, you’ve protected your son so well 
that he knows nothing about the outside world.” 

These words were obviously meant to mock the sect master of the Heavenly Cloud 
Sect, and at the same time, to remind him. 

The sect master’s expression immediately turned extremely ugly. 

He looked coldly at Qin Yu and said, “You might know the princess of the Yan family, 
but I don’t believe your words.” 

Saying this, the sect master turned around and planned to leave. 

He took less than two steps before he stopped again and said, “The execution will be 
carried out as usual in two days. If you really have a relationship with the Yan family, 
they will come to save you in detail.” 

After saying this, the sect master turned around and left without turning back. 

Qin Yu was immediately anxious and angry. He could not help but curse, “This B * 
stard, he actually left just like that!” 



Qin Yu originally intended to scare him, but he did not expect that this competition was 
actually going to use extreme pressure. 

In this way, Qin Yu was really riding a tiger and had no way out. 

He did have the token in his hand, but he did not want to use it at all. 

Qin Yu was only in the nascent soul realm, and he didn’t even have any spiritual power 
in his body. How could he have the face to ask Yan Ruoxue for help. 

“Damn it!”Qin Yu couldn’t help but clench his teeth. 

Di Zun said from the side, “Master, since you know Yan Ruoxue, why don’t you call 
them over? You Can’t just wait for death, right?” 

Qin Yu was silent. After thinking for a moment, Qin Yu leaned against the wall and 
muttered, “We’ll talk about it later. Maybe Things Will Change.” 

... 

In the next few days. 

The sect master did not appear again, and the situation did not turn for the better. 

In the blink of an eye, it was the day of the execution. 

On this morning, Qin Yu was brought out of the heavenly prison and all the way to the 
largest training ground of the Heavenly Cloud sect. 

This place was already full of people. Many people were waiting to watch a good show. 

Qin Yu was brought to the execution platform by a few people. He was tied up and 
unable to move. 

“TSK TSK, this Qin Yu still fell into the hands of the Heavenly Cloud sect in the end.” 

“Yeah, going against the Heavenly Cloud sect won’t end well.” 

“It’s said that the sect master personally captured him.” 

Hearing the surrounding discussions, Qin Yu’s expression became even uglier. 

He wanted to crush that token, but he realized that his hand could no longer move, and 
he could not touch that token at all. 

“Damn it...”Qin Yu could not help but secretly clench his teeth. 



Above, the sect master looked at the Great Elder. 

“You will personally execute him.”The sect master looked at the Great Elder and said. 

The reason for this arrangement was that he was worried that the great elder would 
damage his dao heart because of Qin Yu’s matter, and would stagnate. 

The great elder naturally understood the sect master’s intentions. He hurriedly bowed 
and said, “Thank you, Sect Master!” 

With that said, the great elder’s feet shook and he arrived in front of Qin Yu. 

He gritted his teeth and looked at Qin Yu, saying, “You damned little bastard. I said that 
I would definitely kill you with my own hands...” 
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The Great Elder’s entire body was exuding a surging killing intent. His hair was in a 
mess, and he looked somewhat pathetic. 

However, the powerful aura from his body shocked everyone who was watching. 

Qin Yu looked coldly at the Great Elder, he said, “What? You’ve been beaten up by me, 
and now you’re holding a grudge in your heart, right? You Don’t have the ability to kill 
me, so you have to rely on your sect master to help you? Hehe, the dignified number 
two figure of the heavenly cloud sect is actually such a good-for-nothing?” 

The Great Elder was angered by Qin Yu to the point that his entire body was trembling. 
He was originally a person who was not good with words, so when he heard Qin Yu’s 
words, he simply could not reply. 

“Little Bastard, if it wasn’t for your sneak attack, I wouldn’t have been injured by 
you!”The great elder gritted his teeth and said. 

Qin Yu sneered and said, “You can’t blame me for this. If you want to blame someone, 
blame that pedantic ceremony of yours.” 

“Pedantic ceremony? Let me tell you, that is my respect for the sect master, from the 
bottom of my heart!”The first elder shouted angrily. 

The first elder wanted to continue speaking, but at this time, he seemed to have thought 
of something. He immediately sneered and said, “Little Bastard, is there a need for me 
to say so much to you? You are already a person on the verge of death.” 

Having said that, the first elder did not say any more nonsense. His entire body was 
surging with energy as he stood up with his fingers. 



That palm that was like dried wood was like a sharp blade as it ruthlessly grabbed 
towards Qin Yu’s chest! 

“Clang!” 

A sound that sounded like steel clashing was instantly heard, and Qin Yu’s chest was 
actually completely undamaged. 

The entire scene was completely silent, as if no one had expected such an outcome. 

The awkward atmosphere roamed the entire scene. 

And the first elder’s expression was incomparably unsightly! 

“Hahahaha! First Elder, are you old? I’m tied up for you to kill, but you can’t kill me? 
hahaha!”Qin Yu couldn’t help but burst into laughter. 

The surrounding people were also greatly shocked. They had all heard of Qin Yu’s 
peerless physical body, but they had never seen it before. 

Seeing it today, it really lived up to its reputation! 

“Little Bastard, don’t be happy too early!”The first elder roared angrily. All of his aura 
instantly gathered on his palm, and then he fiercely slapped towards Qin Yu! 

This palm contained the power of a thousand catties. It was the gathering of anger, and 
its power was boundless. 

Qin Yu naturally did not dare to be negligent. He directly opened the fifth level of the 
Dou character technique to resist this palm. 

“Bang!” 

The first elder’s palm fiercely slapped onto Qin Yu’s body. 

But what shocked people was that Qin Yu was still unharmed! 

“Hahahahaha!” 

Qin Yu couldn’t help but laugh out loud again. 

His laughter spread throughout the entire heavenly cloud sect. It was a little cheerful, 
but it was more arrogant! 

“Did everyone see that? This is all the first elder of the Heavenly Cloud sect has! Did 
you all see that? !”Qin Yu roared crazily. 



The first elder’s expression was extremely embarrassed and flustered. He stood there 
with no place to be ashamed. He wished he could find a hole to hide in. 

Actually, Qin Yu knew very well that the reason why the first elder was so weak was 
because his injuries had not recovered at all. 

However, Qin Yu naturally would not tell everyone the truth. He just wanted to crush the 
first elder’s mentality! 

On the stage, the sect master’s expression was not good either. 

He originally wanted to let the first elder handle this matter, but he did not expect to lose 
all face. 

“You Little Bastard!”The first elder gritted his teeth, his face ashen. 

As the first elder of the Heavenly Cloud sect, he had countless secret treasures and 
spiritual artifacts on him. If he used these spiritual artifacts, killing Qin Yu would be a 
piece of cake. 

However, in front of so many people, if he used his secret treasures to kill someone who 
was tied up, he would definitely be laughed at by everyone. 

The unwilling first elder gathered his spiritual energy again, planning to kill Qin Yu in 
one fell swoop. 

Unfortunately, his third attack still failed. 

Qin Yu was like steel. No matter how hard he tried, he couldn’t hurt him in the slightest. 

The people below couldn’t hold back anymore. Everyone was amazed at Qin Yu’s 
ability. 

“This Qin Yu’s body is really terrifying.” 

“It can be described as abnormal. With such ability, no wonder the heavenly cloud sect 
went through so much trouble.” 

“I wonder what the Great Elder is feeling now...” 

“What can he be feeling? He is the champion of the Tianyun sect’s long-distance race.” 

After saying that, the surrounding people laughed. 

The Great Elder was completely enraged. He couldn’t care less about his face anymore. 
He immediately planned to use the phenomenon to get rid of Qin Yu. 



This phenomenon was similar to Ling Yun’s. However, compared to Ling Yun’s 
phenomenon, the great elder’s was much stronger. 

Just as the first elder was about to cast the phenomenon, the sect master appeared in 
front of Qin Yu in a flash. 

He grabbed the first elder’s hand and shook his head. “You may leave.” 

“Sect master, i...” 

“Alright, you may leave.”The first elder wanted to say something but was interrupted by 
the sect master. 

Even though the first elder was unwilling, he could only retreat to the side. 

Seeing the sect master who suddenly walked over, everyone could not help but hold 
their breaths. 

“It’s the sect master. The sect master of the Heavenly Cloud sect plans to personally 
make a move!” 

“The sect master hasn’t made a move for many years. It’s said that when he expanded 
his territory back then, he beat all the sects until they could not breathe. In the end, all of 
them submitted to him.” 

“Yeah, I didn’t expect him to make a move against a junior today.” 

The crowd discussed animatedly, but the sect master turned a deaf ear to them. 

He looked at Qin Yu coldly and said slowly, “Qin Yu, it seems that the Yan family won’t 
come to save you.” 

Qin Yu’s face revealed a trace of solemnity. 

He knew that the sect master’s strength was far above that of the first elder. The two of 
them could be said to be on a completely different level. 

If he made a move, Qin Yu had no chance of escaping at all. 

“What else do you want to say?”The sect master’s tone was ice-cold as he questioned. 

Qin Yu did not dare to be negligent. He coldly said, “Look at the token on my waist. You 
will understand everything.” 

The sect master glanced at Qin Yu’s waist and sneered, “What trick are you trying to 
play again?” 



Qin Yu coldly said, “I have the Yan family’s token on my waist. You will naturally 
understand everything if you take it out.” 

The sect master ridiculed, “Do you think I will take out the token? So what if you really 
have it? As long as I don’t look at it, I’m not guilty.” 

Qin Yu’s expression instantly became extremely ugly. What he said was right. As long 
as they did not know the relationship between Qin Yu and the Yan family, the Yan 
family could not blame him. 

“Qin Yu, you’d better take this opportunity to say your last words.”The sect master said 
indifferently. 

Qin Yu’s expression was incomparably ugly. He had never thought that he actually 
didn’t even have the chance to take out his token. 

“My last words are... F * CK You, Big Idiot!”Qin Yu cursed loudly. 
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The sect master was not angry when he heard Qin Yu’s scolding. 

His hand glowed and he said coldly, “It’s useless to say anything. You’re dead.” 

Then, the sect master slowly raised his hand. 

An extremely powerful aura was rapidly condensing. This aura was many times stronger 
than the first elder! 

Even Qin Yu could feel the power of this aura and couldn’t help but break out in cold 
sweat. 

The sect master coldly glanced at Qin Yu, then his large hand covered over Qin Yu! 

At this moment, black fog suddenly flashed around Qin Yu’s body. 

This Black Fog’s aura was enormous, blotting out the sky and covering the Sun. It also 
carried waves of nauseating aura. 

In the next second, a hand reached out from the black mist and grabbed Qin Yu before 
disappearing into space. 

All of this happened in an instant. 

Even the sect leader of the Heavenly Cloud sect didn’t have time to stop it. 



Qin Yu’s surroundings were pitch black. 

In front of him was a man wearing a black robe and emitting a foul smell. 

He brought Qin Yu and jumped in space. 

It was a jump, not a shuttle. 

This speed could be said to be the ultimate! 

Qin Yu looked at the back of this person and said coldly, “Who are you?” 

The other party didn’t pay attention to him and only sped through space. 

Qin Yu narrowed her eyes and looked at the back of this person and said coldly, “You 
Are... He Teng!” 

Hearing this, the other party finally responded. 

“Hehehe... I didn’t expect you to still remember me...”he teng’s gloomy voice sounded in 
Qin Yu’s ears. 

Qin Yu said coldly, “I didn’t expect you to come to the holy region too.” 

After saying that, Qin Yu looked around. 

The surroundings were pitch-black. It was the void that was hidden under the space. 

It had to be said that he teng’s spatial technique was extremely brilliant. No wonder he 
escaped from Qin Yu’s hands repeatedly! 

After traveling for a short ten minutes, the two of them had escaped from the Heavenly 
Cloud sect. 

He Teng brought Qin Yu to a desolate place. This place was completely deserted. 

He threw Qin Yu on the ground and said with a sinister tone, “Qin Yu, we meet again...” 

Qin Yu narrowed her eyes and said, “Why did you save me?” 

“Save You? hahahahaha, this is the funniest joke in my life. me? Save You? !”He Teng 
couldn’t help but burst into laughter. 

Qin Yu frowned. Of course, he knew that he teng wouldn’t be so kind, but he did bring 
him out from the hands of the Heavenly Cloud sect. 



“Qin Yu, I hate you to the bone. Why would I save you?”He Teng said with a sneer. 

“What exactly do you want? Just say it.”Qin Yu snorted coldly. 

He Teng moved his face closer. At this moment, his face was no longer human. His 
voice seemed to be a fusion of two sounds, which was extremely strange. 

“This body of yours can’t be wasted like this...”He Teng said darkly. 

“So you’re doing it for this body.”Qin Yu frowned and said. 

He teng sneered, “What else? Do you think I’ll Save You? I Can’t wait to Skin You 
Alive!” 

After saying that, he teng suddenly turned around and kicked Qin Yu’s chest! 

Qin Yu’s body was instantly sent flying hundreds of meters! 

In just a short moment, he teng appeared in front of Qin Yu. 

He suddenly elbowed Qin Yu’s back. 

Qin Yu’s body instantly fell to the ground like a cannonball! 

The current Qin Yu was still bound by the Heavenly Cloud Sect’s chains, so he had no 
way to retaliate and could only let he teng torture him. 

He Teng grabbed Qin Yu and beat him up until he was tired. Only then did he throw Qin 
Yu to the side. 

“Your body is really tempting...”he teng licked his lips and said. 

Qin Yu looked at he teng coldly and said, “What do you want? Just be straightforward.” 

He Teng narrowed his eyes and said, “Okay, since you are in such a hurry, I will send 
you on Your Way...” 

After saying that, he teng put his hands together and a strange aura gathered in his 
body. 

He opened his mouth slightly and murmured in a low voice, as if he was using some 
strange spell. 

“Buzz!” 

A Ray of light gathered towards the center of Qin Yu’s brows. 



That Ray of light enveloped Qin Yu’s forehead and directly entered Qin Yu’s spiritual 
sense. 

“Spiritual Sense Attack!”Qin Yu’s expression instantly changed greatly! 

He Teng’s malice was beyond imagination. He actually planned to first chop off Qin Yu’s 
spiritual sense and then occupy this body! 

Qin Yu’s mind instantly burst out with a powerful force, directly forcing Qin Yu’s spiritual 
sense to invade! 

“Clang!” 

At this moment, a beam of light suddenly appeared in Qin Yu’s spiritual sense. 

This beam of light collided with the Killing Force! 

The spell he teng cast was canceled out in an instant. 

The layer of armor covering Qin Yu’s primordial spirit also disappeared. 

Qin Yu immediately gasped for breath, feeling extremely terrified. 

He was so close! He was so close to dying here! 

“Eh?” 

He Teng frowned. He looked coldly at Qin Yu and said, “Your primordial spirit... is 
actually so powerful?” 

Qin Yu suppressed the terror in his heart and pretended to be calm. “Do you think that I 
only know how to cultivate my physical body? If I only have a physical body, once I 
encounter a spiritual spell, wouldn’t I have no choice but to wait for death?” 

He Teng narrowed his eyes, his vulture-like gaze coldly looking at Qin Yu. 

Qin Yu was extremely nervous. He was very afraid that he teng would use another 
spiritual spell! 

If that was the case, Qin Yu would definitely die! 

He Teng stared at Qin Yu. After a while, he said coldly, “You are quite 
comprehensive...” 

Qin Yu snorted and said, “He teng, don’t waste your energy. The entire heavenly cloud 
sect can’t do anything to me, let alone you.” 



He Teng was somewhat annoyed. He punched Qin Yu’s face. 

Then, he gnashed his teeth and said, “Seeing your face, I want to tear you into pieces!” 

Qin Yu laughed and said, “Unfortunately, you don’t have that ability!” 

Their eyes met. Qin Yu’s gaze was extremely determined. 

He didn’t dare to show any fear, afraid that he teng would notice something. 

After a moment, he teng said coldly, “Qin Yu, before I think of a way to seize your body, 
you’d better not die...” 

“Don’t worry, even if you die, I won’t die,”Qin Yu said coldly. 

He Teng didn’t say anything more. His body turned into a cloud of black fog and surged 
in all directions. 

In a short moment, he disappeared without a trace. 

Only after he teng had walked far away did Qin Yu gasp for breath. 

His sweat was like a waterfall, flowing down with a pitter-patter. 

“I almost... almost died.”Qin Yu collapsed on the ground. 

This was the closest he felt to death. 
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He Teng was an extremely evil fellow. His wickedness could be said to be pure. 

Falling into his hands would be more terrifying than falling into anyone’s hands. 

Qin Yu sat there. After a long time, his mood gradually calmed down. 

His back and hair were already drenched. His face was also covered in sweat. 

“Fortunately, no matter what, I can be considered to have escaped a calamity,”Qin Yu 
thought to himself. 

Although he teng had come for this body, no matter what, the result he brought was still 
good. 

At least, Qin Yu had already escaped the Heavenly Cloud sect. 



“Damn, what should I do with the chains on my body?”Qin Yu couldn’t help but feel 
worried. 

This was personally arranged by the sect master, so Qin Yu had no way to break it. 

And this area was in the wilderness. It was simply too difficult to wait for a person to 
come. 

Qin Yu tried to struggle, but he found that he could not break free at all. 

“Am I going to be trapped here and die?”Qin Yu frowned. 

He Teng, this dog, had thrown him into such a place. It was simply impossible for him to 
break free. 

The sky gradually darkened. Qin Yu tried countless methods, but he was unable to 
break free. 

Soon, Qin Yu felt a wave of fatigue. 

After experiencing fear, people would usually be extremely tired, and Qin Yu was no 
exception. 

He lay on the ground, thinking of resting for a while, but not long after, he fell asleep. 

On the other side. 

The entire Heavenly Cloud sect was in an uproar, and everyone present cried out in 
alarm. 

“Who Saved Qin Yu?” 

“What a powerful technique. Even the heavenly cloud sect couldn’t catch up.” 

“What kind of technique was that? It disappeared without a trace in the blink of an eye!” 

The first Elder’s face was ashen, and he felt somewhat guilty in his heart. 

He looked at the sect master by the side, cupped his hands, and said, “Sect master, this 
matter is my fault. If it wasn’t for my repeated failures, Qin Yu wouldn’t have been able 
to escape...” 

The sect master was rather calm. He even felt relieved in his heart. 

It was as if a huge weight had been lifted from his heart. 



“It doesn’t matter. This is fate.”After a long while, the sect master slowly spoke. 

The first elder hurriedly said, “Sect master, I will definitely compensate you. Definitely! 
Don’t worry, I will immediately send people to capture him!” 

The sect master waved his hand and said, “Rest first.” 

The great elder felt extremely guilty. Because of this matter, his prestige had 
plummeted. 

It was not easy to capture Qin Yu, but he had escaped again. 

“Qin Yu... I will definitely capture you personally!”The Great Elder clenched his fists and 
said through gritted teeth. 

... 

When Qin Yu woke up, it was already the second day. 

The surroundings were still desolate, and the chains on his body had not disappeared. 

“No, I can’t just sit here and wait for death.”The more Qin Yu thought about it, the 
angrier he became. 

He simply wriggled his body and crawled forward. 

This was naturally an extremely difficult process, because the speed was too slow. 

In an entire day, Qin Yu had only crawled for a few weeks. 

The surroundings were still desolate, and there was no one around. 

“No, I have to continue crawling.”Qin Yu gritted his teeth and continued to crawl forward. 

For five days and five nights, Qin Yu did not stop. 

He had to admire Qin Yu’s ability to survive. By crawling, he managed to crawl out for 
dozens of stars. 

However, Qin Yu was also extremely tired. 

He fell to the ground and soon fell asleep. 

After an unknown amount of time, when Qin Yu woke up, he was already lying on the 
bed. 



He slowly opened his eyes and was surrounded by luxurious wooden decorations. 

A fragrant aroma assaulted his nostrils. 

Qin Yu tried to get up, but due to the restraints of the chains, he was unable to struggle 
free. 

Soon, he heard Qin Yu’s movements from outside. 

In a short moment, a young man walked in. 

“Brother Qin, you’re Awake?”The young man said with a smile. 

Seeing this young man, Qin Yu immediately turned pale with fright. 

“Zhuo Jing?”Qin Yu frowned and immediately felt a strong sense of vigilance in his 
heart. 

Zhuo Jing walked to Qin Yu’s side and sat down. He said with a smile, “I just happened 
to be out and passed by the West Encounter Peak. I met you and brought you back.” 

Qin Yu still didn’t let down her guard. She said with a face full of doubt, “What a 
coincidence!” 

Zhuo Jing seemed to have seen through Qin Yu’s thoughts. He said with a smile, 
“Brother Qin, you have been in a coma for three days. If I wanted to tell the Heavenly 
Cloud sect, I would have informed them long ago. Why wait until now?” 

Qin Yu slightly let out a sigh of relief. He said in a deep voice, “Aren’t you afraid that the 
people of the Heavenly Cloud sect will come to find you?” 

“As long as I don’t say it and you don’t say it, who will know that you are here?”Zhuo 
Jing said. 

Qin Yu said with some confusion, “But why did you save me? You should know that you 
will offend the Heavenly Cloud Sect...” 

Zhuo Jing thought for a moment and said, “A person’s good luck can happen once or 
twice, but if there is always good luck, then you can’t use luck to measure it.” 

“Brother Qin, you’ve been able to escape from the Heavenly Cloud sect many times. 
This is enough to prove your ability. This is the golden age. The slightest carelessness 
can result in death. Everyone should report to the group for warmth.” 

What Zhuo Jing said made sense, but Qin Yu didn’t dare to believe him. 



“Brother Qin, wait for me for a moment,”Zhuo Jing said. 

With that, he turned around and walked out. 

About half an hour later, Zhuo Jing returned to the room once again. 

This time, he was holding a treasure sword in his hand. The treasure sword flickered 
with a sparkling radiance, and it also emitted an aged aura. 

Obviously, this treasure sword was not ordinary. 

“This is a treasure sword left behind by my father. It’s called the Silver Spring, and it’s 
said to be able to cut through everything in the world. And my father is at the return to 
void stage,”Zhuo Jing said. 

Qin Yu was immediately shocked. 

Return to void realm? According to Qin Yu’s knowledge, there shouldn’t be a return to 
void realm in the entire Southern Region, right? 

Even the sect master of the Heavenly Cloud Sect, the legend of the three lunatics and 
three absolutes, probably hadn’t stepped into this realm. 

“Weng!” 

At this moment, the Silver Spring in Zhuo Jing’s hand came out of his body, and a voice 
that sounded like a dragon’s roar was heard. 

Qin Yu’s heart tightened, and he said warily, “What are you doing?” 

Zhuo Jing didn’t say anything. He held the sword and walked toward Qin Yu. 

He raised the sword and swung it down. A dazzling light cut through the void and came 
toward Qin Yu. 

 


